# **Minutes**

# HILLINGDON STANDING ADVISORY COUNCIL ON RELIGIOUS EDUCATION



8 November 2018

Meeting held at Committee Room 4 - Civic Centre, High Street, Uxbridge

#### **Committee Members Present:**

Carole Jones (Chairman), Balmukund Prasad Joshi, Jasvir Singh Rayat, Melanie Dring, Keith Lunn, Councillor Shehryar Ahmad-Wallana, Councillor John Hensley, Councillor Carol Melvin, Councillor June Nelson and Councillor Jagjit Singh

#### Substitutes:

Sina Rohani and Alavari Jeevathol

#### Also Present:

Ms Elenor Paul (Advisor to HSACRE)

### **LBH Officers Present**:

Luke Taylor (Democratic Services Officer), Dan Kennedy (Director of Housing, Environment, Education, Performance, Health & Wellbeing) and Ella Nappin (Democratic Services Apprentice)

26. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING (Agenda Item 1)

RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting held on 5 June 2018 were agreed as a correct record.

27. | CPD UPDATE (Agenda Item 2)

Ms Paul provided the Committee with an update about the recent staff training where six half-day sessions were given. 27 schools were in attendance, including one high-school. The Committee heard that the material covered at the training included creative methods to teach R.E, as well as the inclusion of non-religious world views.

It was reported that staff in attendance at the training felt it was invaluable and it was positive to see that schools still wanted to work together.

Ms Paul thanked HSACRE for their support in making the training a success.

The Chairman offered her personal thanks to Ms Paul for her work, and this sentiment was echoed by the Committee.

RESOLVED: That the CPD update was noted.

28. **"RESPECT FOR ALL" - HILLINGDON SACRE PUPIL CONFERENCE** (Agenda Item 3)

Ms Paul informed the Committee about the "Respect for All" conference that took place on 6 November 2018 at Brunel University in the STEM (Science, Technology,

Engineering and Maths) Centre. The Committee heard that 17 schools attended the conference, with 119 children present. Flyers with dates about further SACRE CPD training for 2018/2018 were circulated to members.

Ms Paul noted her appreciation of the role played by Brunel University, who made the STEM Centre available, free of charge, and offered free transportation to schools if they were unable to make travel arrangements to attend the conference. Brunel University also provided six ambassadors, in addition to a lunchtime visit to the planetarium.

The Committee were informed about the excellent behaviour of the children and Ms Paul passed around pictures and examples of work produced by the children at the conference. The children were tasked with asking important questions, and these questions revealed how engaged the children were with the material being taught.

The Committee heard that feedback received from both staff and children was positive and that it was invaluable to see the children working well together.

Members of the Committee discussed the role of HSACRE, not just in relation to R.E., but also outside of the school environment. Ms Paul commented that HSACRE were currently doing everything possible to promote equality and diversity and this was reflected in the behaviour of the children and the tolerance they show for others. It was noted that the timing of the conference, between Anti-bullying Week and Interfaith Week, was ideal because conversations started in the school environment could be continued outside of the school environment.

The Chairman noted that events such as the 'Respect for All' conference were starting discussions and this would only continue to grow as more conferences were held.

The Committee thanked Ms Paul for her work and the Chairman extended her personal thanks to Brunel University for their support in providing the STEM Centre.

RESOLVED: That the update regarding the "Respect for All - Hillingdon SACRE Pupil Conference" was noted.

## 29. **COMMISSION ON RELIGIOUS EDUCATION REPORT** (Agenda Item 4)

Ms Paul provided the Committee with an update on the CoRE report, published on 1 September 2018. The Committee were informed that after two years of research, a report had been published which outlined 11 recommendations. The report encouraged those who agreed with the recommendations to write to their MPs in order for it to be adopted nationally.

Ms Paul informed the Committee that should the report be approved, it would lead to a name change from SACRE to the Local Advisory Network for Religion and World Views and the report would change the legal framework of SACRE.

The Committee heard that one of the recommendations was to abolish the agreed syllabus and replace it with a national syllabus to provide a holistic view of faiths. This would allow for HSACRE to then choose strands, depending upon the make-up of the Borough. Members had concerns whether this approach would suit the Borough, but supported revisiting the report at the next meeting to discuss it in more depth.

RESOLVED: That the update regarding the CoRE report was noted.

# 30. **ANY OTHER BUSINESS** The Director of Housing, Environment, Education, Performance, Health and Wellbeing confirmed the budget of £4,900 was in the Council's 2018/19 budget. Members discussed the chance for additional funds to be allocated to HSACRE. The Director of Housing, Environment, Education, Performance, Health and Wellbeing informed the Committee that if there were a case for additional funds to be allocated to the Committee, then it would need to be put before the meeting of the Cabinet in December for consultation and then February Cabinet for potential approval. Members discussed the idea of collating a calendar of all the festive days for each faith and circulating it to schools. Members also discussed a centralised way for schools to contact members of each faith to attend talks at schools and were informed that while this may be a good idea, there were concerns about safeguarding and confidentiality. 31. **DATE OF NEXT MEETING** (Agenda Item 5) It was confirmed that the next meeting will take place at 6:00pm on Thursday 28 March 2019. The meeting, which commenced at 6.03 pm, closed at 6.50 pm.

These are the minutes of the above meeting. For more information on any of the resolutions please contact Ella Nappin on 01895 250833. Circulation of these minutes is to Councillors, Officers, the Press and Members of the Public.